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Slovakian Plenipotentiary Urges U.S. Investigation into SARS-CoV-2 and mRNA 
Vaccines, Proposes Global Health Alliance 

[WASHINGTON, D.C.] – Dr. Peter Kotlár, Slovakia’s Plenipotentiary for investigating the 
management of the coronavirus pandemic, has issued a formal letter to U.S. Secretary of 
Health and Human Services Robert F. Kennedy, Jr., calling for an immediate investigation 
into the funding, development, and release of the SARS-CoV-2 virus and the subsequent 
mRNA vaccines from Pfizer and Moderna. The letter, sent today, marks a significant 
international appeal for transparency and accountability in global health policy. 

Dr. Kotlár, in collaboration with Richard M. Fleming, PhD, MD, JD, a key figure in COVID-19 
research, has requested a high-level meeting with Kennedy to discuss the findings and 
explore a potential alliance between the U.S. and Slovakia to safeguard global health. The 
proposal comes amid growing international scrutiny of the origins of the pandemic and the 
safety of genetic vaccines. 

Key Findings and Actions 

Dr. Kotlár spearheaded an independent analysis of COVID-19 vaccine samples, conducted 
by Sona Pekova, MD, PhD, on behalf of the Slovakian government. The results, 
independently verified by Dr. Fleming, were presented to Slovakian President Peter 
Pellegrini and Attorney General Maroš Žilinka on March 13, 2025. The report alleges that 
SARS-CoV-2 resulted from laboratory manipulation and highlights an alarmingly high level 
of DNA material in Pfizer and Moderna vaccines—levels that exceed what might be 
attributed to mere contamination. These findings challenge existing narratives and 
demand further scrutiny. 

In his letter, Kotlár urges Kennedy to initiate similar independent research in the U.S. to 
either corroborate or refute the Slovakian data. He emphasizes the need for a transparent, 
science-driven approach to protect public health worldwide. 

Call for Collaboration 

The proposed meeting between Kotlár, Kennedy, and Fleming aims to lay the groundwork 
for a new bilateral partnership. This alliance would focus on ensuring the integrity of 
medical research and fostering international cooperation to prevent future health crises. 
Details of the initiative are available at https://www.10letters.org/. 

  

https://www.10letters.org/


Context and Implications 

The appeal aligns with a broader global conversation about the origins of SARS-CoV-2 and 
the safety of mRNA technology, with some voices questioning official accounts. While the 
Slovakian findings are yet to be independently validated by U.S. authorities, they have 
sparked debate and underscored the need for rigorous, unbiased investigation. 

Media Contact 

Richard M. Fleming, PHD, MD,JD 
Physicist, Nuclear Cardiologist, Attorney 
DrRichardMFleming@gmail.com 
https://www.10letters.org/ 

Notes to Editors 

• High-resolution copies of Dr. Kotlár’s letter and the Slovakian report are available 
upon request. 

• Follow developments on X using the hashtag #GlobalHealthAlliance. 
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